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March 17, 2020 
 

COVID-19 – Update from Mayor and Administration 
 
On March 15, 2020 Southwest Middlesex posted a notice concerning closures and 
cancellations in our community.  In keeping with the March 17, 2020 Provincial 
Declaration of a State of Emergency, and the Provincial and Federal government 
public health announcements made March 16, 2020, Southwest Middlesex is doing 
what it can to help stop the spread of COVID-19 with additional closures.  
 
The health and safety of residents and staff is the municipality’s top priority as the 
COVID-19 situation continues to evolve.   
 
Effective immediately the municipal office is closed to the public.  Staff are 
reporting to work during this time and services offered by Southwest Middlesex will 
be continuing as usual.   
 
Residents are encouraged to utilize telephone and online opportunities for reporting 
issues and the provision of services.   
 

 Contact Us – phone or email staff member or department: 
 

o Call (519) 287-2015 during regular business hours (Mon-Fri, 8:30 a.m. 
– 4:30 p.m.) 
 

o Call (519) 494-0901 for after-hours Roads Concern 
 

o Water and Sewer - Call in a Water/Wastewater Concern 
 

 Report It – use this portal to report a problem 
 

 Payments and Penalties - Property Tax Payment Options 
 

 Payments and applications may be left in the drop-box located at the front 
door of the municipal office.   

 
If you have urgent business please contact us by phone at 519-287-2015 or by 
email to info@southwestmiddlesex.ca to request an appointment with staff.   
 
Mayor Allan Mayhew and the Administration of Southwest Middlesex    
 


